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forimed in the earlier years of my practice, as well as from know-
ledge since gathered, when I say that the physician does not, as
a rule, get more than twenty-five to fifty cents a visit for lodge
work. In many benefit societies the only real benefit derived
by the members is the free medical attendance. Of course,
many will say, we quite agree with you that the fees are too low
and that the system is bad, but how are you going to prevent
it? Have we ever, as a united profession, tried to amend it ?
Have we an organization sufficiently strong to attempt to cope
with the difficulty ? I think not. If these were the only ques-
tions to be dealt with it'would be worth all the trouble of making
a thorough organization. Then there are the general thlfastions
of fees, of ethics, and others of vital importance, about which we
have few laws and few methods of enforcing the law. '
1t has been suggested that in future our meetings should be
held only in those cities which are easily accessible to the ma- -
jority of the members. We are afraid that if the meetings were
thus held only in central places the Association would, to a cer-
tain extent, lose its national character. If, however, we met
only in such cities or provinces as already possessed active local
societies the same object would be attained. If the profession
of any city or province has sufficient energy and enthusiasm to
maintain an active local society there would be no danger of
failure in case this body held its meetings in that city or province.

We may safely say that we have in this Dominion a profession
not inferior in average ability and culture to that of any country
in the world. The examination which was established some years
ago by the Ontario Medical Council, and the methods of regis-
tration adopted by other provinces, have ‘prevented, to a large
extent fhe entrance of inferior merit into the profession. We
have thus a better average than would otherwise have been the
case. ; ' . :

Is there that feeling of unity among medical men in this
country which ought to exist? Is the enthusiasm for the study
of science of medicine such as we would like to see ? I may be
wrong, but I sometimes think that in these points we are not on
a par with those of many other countries. ‘



